
 

4000 MONSERRATE ST.  CORAL GABLES, FL  33146   Proud Organizer of the Tropical Park Car Show & the Florida’s 300 Mile Rally 

DECEMBER 2014 VOLUME 16, #12

1957 ‘F-Bird’
Thunderbird
heads to auction
in Pack Automotive
Museum sale



D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 4  V O L U M E  1 6 ,  # 1 2



Our meeting will be at the Holiday Dinner on Dec. 13th 
Also we will have a meeting on January 10th. It will be 
in my home (Saturday A.M.) to assign all the work of the 
car show, meeting will be only for the volunteers. Exact 
date and time will be send by Email.
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Have you realized that we are at our 
15th anniversary? WHAT CAN ME DO TO 
CELEBRATE IT?

2014 is almost gone!, we are in our 15th year of 
Birding

We will have our Holiday Dinner on December 
13th at the Elks Club, see our advertising in 
another page, you should bring a $20.00 gift per 
person for the gift exchange. The Club is paying 
for half of the cost.

In January 25th we will have our Tropical Car 
Show, we need volunteers, this is a big show and 
there is a lot of work to be done.

If you have a chance visit the new Wendy’s of 
Raul Dominguez on Bird Road and 69th. It is a 
state of the art. Congratulations!

Happy Holidays to all of our friends!



INTERNET PAGE

HAPPY BIRTHDAY FOR

DECEMBER

If your name is missing, it is because you did not give it to us.
Please send it now so we can congratulate you.

CTCI NEWS
DUES ARE DUE
$35.00 MEMBERSHIP ARE DUE, PLEASE 
SEND YOUR CHECK TO THE CLASSIC 
THUNDERBIRD CLUB AT
4000 MONSERRATE ST. CORAL GABLES,
FL 33146

THUNDERBIRD INFORMATION SUPER HIGHWAY:
Take note that we have changed our web page name, it 
is now WWW.THUNDERBIRDCLUB.US to get there 
don’t look at it with a search engine, look at it only with 
www.Thunderbirdclub.us
Our Club’s web page: __________ www.thunderbirdclub.us

2005 Thunderbird: _____________ www.fordautomobiles.com

Ford racing: ___________________ www.fordacing.com

Speedvision: __________________ www.speedvision.com

CTCI’s Home Page: _____________ www.ctci.org

Daytona’s Turkey run: ___________ www.carshows.org

Metroplex EarlyBirds: ___________ www.geocities.com

Arizona Classic T-Bird Club: _____ classic-thunderbird.org

Santa Clara Valley T-Birds: ______ www.tbird.org/scvt

Sierra Nevada Classic T-Bird: ____ www.tbird.org/snctb

Connecticut Area Classic T-Bird: __ www.tbirdsofconn.com

Chicagoland Thunderbirds: _______ www.thunderbirds.org

Potomac Classic T-bird: __________ www.hydratech.com

Old Cars ______________________ www. greatoldcars.com 

Classic T-Bird Club of Chicagoland _ www.ctcc9.com

FuLL pAGE ___________________ $675.00
1/2 pAGE _____________________ $375.00
1/4 pAGE _____________________ $250.00
CARd SizE (NON MEMBERS)  __ $150.00
CARd SizE (MEMBERS) _______ $125.00

CHRISTY COS 2ND                  

THERESA MCNEAL 6TH 

MARK DIENSTAG 8TH  

RICHARD GALIANO 14TH 

RAUL DOMINGUEZ 19TH 

MARIA PEREZ 22ND

DAISY HERNANDEZ 29TH 

PAUL WERNER ???

Have you seen our internet page?  We need to update 
it. Does anyone  know how to do it?If you can update it 
call me.Our page is as follow:
THUNDERBIRDCLUB.US
You may have your own individual email, mine is as 
follow: FCOS@THUNDERBIRDCLUB.US If you 
want your own just send a note to me. Please follow 
the previous format in doing so. It is free, no charge. 
This is another advantage of your club. Any ideas for 
the page?This page doesn’t cost the club a penny for 
yearly subscriptions, I’m doing it through my business 
company web.
Please call Felipe at (305) 661-5170

Annual rates for advertising in the newsletter
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NUMBERS TO KEEP
The following are contact numbers and e-mail address 
you need to have on file:
AACA Ft Lauderdale region-President Ted Plush
954-491-5765

VMCCA Sun Coast Chapter. President David Bobbitt
305 661-1340 bobbitt@comcast.net

Model A Club: Tom Zannis 305 281-9192
Car show promoter: Russ Gagliano 954-560-5412
merklvr@msn.com

AACA Miami Region President Oscar Castro , 305-467-
8196  www.aaca.org/southflorida

Car show promoter: Gerry Perez 786 344-4228
gerrycarshow@bellsouth.com

Magic Mustang. Frank Alonso 305 551-6077
fadatec@aol.com

Muscle Stangs of Miami Ayanidys Martinez
305 321-0437



GUS MACHADO

GUS MACHADO

OF HIALEAH

OF KENDALL

5

1200 West 49th Street
Hialeah, Florida 33012

.822.3211

JANUARY 2012 VOLUME 14 , #1
3 D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 4  V O L U M E  1 6 ,  # 1 2



D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 4  V O L U M E  1 6 ,  # 1 24

Felipe Cos introduced The Second Edition 
of the “Thunderpedia of the Classic 
Thunderbird” at the Branson/Springfield 
Convention.
It has over 300 questions and asnwers, 
1,000 photos, and over 150 pages, 
all related in how to fix our Classic 
Thunderbirds.
There are no other books similar to this.

Price is $35.00Postage is $6.00

Contact Felipe at 
filo4000@aol.com

SECOND EDITION RELEASED

Hagerty Insurance is
proud to support the

Classic Thunderbird
Club of S. Florida

TOTAL PROTECTION

COLLECTOR CAR INSURANCE
1-800-922-4050   WWW.HAGERTY.COM



Here’s a great ’59 Rambler American Wagon.   I see this 
car doing daily service here in Broward, and as much as 
we all love restored perfection, there’s something satis-
fying about seeing an old car, in daily service for years, 
running along doing exactly what it was designed to do:  
provide simple, safe transportation with more than a bit 
of style.

But as we all know, modernity has its benefits, too.   Not 
just smooth automatics, power steering, and reliable, 
rain-worthy disc brakes, but now, that whole suite of elec-
tronic delights that new cars have, and that are simply not 
possible to retrofit into an antique car……..or are they?

We all know by now about “Waze”  “Apple Maps,” and 
“Google Maps,” don’t we?   These amazing services give 
mapping and guidance as good as those that come with a 
new car for thousands of dollars, and they are free.     Make 
sure you have one of these on your iPhone or Android de-
vice.   Waze, recently acquired by Google, provides very 

helpful traffic information, and it has guided me around 
a lot of traffic problems.   I would have to say that since 
the acquisition, it seems a bit clunkier, and DO NOT USE 
IT TO GO TO MIA.   Google maps apparently can’t locate 
many major airports.    Apple Maps was introduced with 
some issues, but I now find it to have the clearest, least 
cluttered interface, and Google Maps can locate anything  
EXCEPT AN AIRPORT!  Use caution.

How about a rear view camera?   If you have an iPhone, 
you’re in luck!  Tadi brothers of LA has a module that 
wires into your back up lights, and it creates a small, local 
wifi network in your car and will transmit a picture from 
a license frame mounted camera to your phone, which, of 
course, is now mounted on a windshield mount on your 
car, isn’t it?  Minimal wiring and expense, the whole thing 
cost about $250, installed, and the pictures are great.   It 
does not cut on immediately, you have to make sure it finds 
the wifi network, so it’s slightly cumbersome, but it really 
works well when you’re stuck in a tight spot.

BY GEORGE BISHOPRIC
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APS FOR CLASSIC CARS
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Now, how about a garage remote like the built-in in your CaddyexuzBenz?   
Got you covered.   Chamberlain makes a module that syncs to your garage 
door motor, and mounts to the walls with just a couple of screws.   Connect 
it to your home wifi network, and you can now open and close your garage 
door with a swipe of your phone.   This is much handier than moving little 
black objects from car to car that seem easily misplaced.   With this device 
and your phone, that’s a couple fewer bits of electroclutter to deal with!

The last device I’ll address is the “Nest” thermostat.   It looks like a 
stainless, round thermostat, with a digital display, but it works miracles.   
Once logged into your home wifi, you set it to the times of day and night 
you want different temperatures.   You can tell it when you’re leaving the 
house, and it will let the temp rise to a pre-set maximum temperature, and 
when you get home, you tell it, and it drops the temp to your preferred 
temperature……..at first.   With time, the device “learns” your comings 
and goings, senses when you are not home, and runs the A/C at your pre-
sets, without you needing to tell it anything.   If you have a two or three 
zone system, the Nest units “talk” to each other, too, so you can have the 
bedrooms cooler at night, and other rooms at the desired temperatures 
without thinking about setting the things all the time.   I found this summer 
that my electric bills fell about 20-30% during July and August, compared 
to previous years.  Impressive.

So, how does your home AC relate to your car?   More wifi magic.  Your 
Nest can talk to your Chamberlain garage door opener, so that when you 
raise the garage door, your AC knows you’re home and starts to cool things 
down before you even walk in.    Other magic is coming, and one set of 
LED intelligent bulbs also pics up Nest’s “Away” signal, and randomly 
turns those bulbs on and off to make your home look more occupied when 
you’re out driving your T bird!

Oh, and one last thing!  ADT Pulse, the alarm system, can also be activated 
and deactivated from your mobile device.    That’s always the last step in 
leaving the house, and not having to set the alarm, run to the car and hope 
it starts quickly becomes a thing of the past…….just lock the doors, open 
the garage door with your phone, start up, back up, safer with the camera, 
close the door, set the alarm, and drive away……all the while knowing 
that Nest is cutting your AC bills!

Smart phones…….they’re getting scary smart.



7 D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 4  V O L U M E  1 6 ,  # 1 2



D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 4  V O L U M E  1 6 ,  # 1 28



Letter from the President
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COURTESY OF BETSY BROWN
FROM CLASSIC AUTO SUPPLY

Christy’s Crunchy PB Bars
10 1/2 oz. corn chips 
1 cup white sugar
1 cup light corn syrup
1 cup creamy peanut butter
11 (1.55 oz.) Hershey Bars
In a greased 10 x 15 inch pan, place the corn chips.
In a saucepan, bring the sugar and corn syrup to a boil 
over medium heat. 
Remove from heat and stir in peanut butter until 
melted and smooth.
Pour sugar/peanut butter mixture evenly over corn 
chips. Smooth with back of spoon. 
Place chocolate bars in a single layer over hot peanut 
butter mixture. Wait until chocolate is very soft and 
spread evenly.
 
Let cool and cut into squares.

Hello Club Members,

The Holiday Season is here! I hope everyone had 
a wonderful Thanksgiving Day. Our Club Holiday 
Party is Saturday December 13th. Arlene and I had 
a lot of fun getting our “Mean Santa” gifts. Don’t 
forget to bring a gift to the party. It’s best when you 
can bring a gift that everyone wants. We always 
have a great time with that! The Car show Season 
is in “Full Gear” now. A few to mention coming 
up are The Dream Car Classic in Hollywood Dec 
7th, Fun in the Sun Run at Markham Park Dec 
7th, which benefits the Joe DiMaggio Children’s 
Hospital and my annual favorite, The Festival Flea 
Market Show Dec 14th. Usually over 600 cars 
attend this one, making it the biggest show in our 
area. I hope you can get your T-Bird out to attend 
one of these shows in the next few weeks.

To all our Members from Arlene and I, Merry 
Christmas and Happy Hanukah!

Until next month, Happy Birding!

Ed Raabe
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1957 ‘F-Bird’ Thunderbird heads to auction in Pack Automotive Museum sale

Though the Ford Thunderbird is best 
known as a personal luxury car, at 
one point in its early evolution Ford 
envisioned the Thunderbird as a 
sporting rival to Chevrolet’s Corvette. 
Nowhere is this more evident than with 
the 1957 “F Code” Thunderbird, which 
gained a McCulloch/Paxton variable 
ratio supercharger atop its 312-cu.in 
V-8, pushing output to a conservatively 
rated 300 horsepower. Less than 212 
examples were constructed, which 
makes the “F-Bird” among the most 
desirable of Thunderbird models, and 
next month a 1957 Ford Thunderbird 
F Code from the Sam Pack Collection 
will cross the stage in Farmer’s Branch, 
Texas.

Ford’s real motivation behind 
the development of the F Code 
Thunderbirds was NASCAR 
competition, and in order to run its 
supercharged Thunderbirds on the 
track it needed to peddle them in Ford 
dealerships.  Chassis F7FH347627 
was sold through Summers Motor 
Company of Springfield, Tennessee, 

1957 Ford Thunderbird F-Code. Photos by Teddy Pieper, courtesy RM Auctions.



The purpose of this Thunderbird registry 
is to find and document as many of these 

fine cars as possible.  All information 
is welcome, even if the car has been 
totaled, parted out, or sold to a new 

owner.  
To this date I have registered over 

17,000 Classic Thunderbirds worldwide.  
To register your Thunderbird, please 

send the VIN and all other codes from
the data plate on your Thunderbird to:  

David Tulowitzky 
14191 Tudball Ave.

Port Charlotte, FL 33953
Ph. 941-764-0312

or email: tulobird@aol.com

HAVE YOU REGISTERED YOUR 
CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD?

REGISTRY 1955-56-57 THUNDERBIRD
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and its original owner was believed to have been Jon 
Csicsila of Hinkley, Ohio. Well-equipped, the F-Bird was 
delivered with a black hardtop (and white soft top), white 
sidewall tires, full wheel covers, positive-action wipers, a 
heater and defroster and a three-speed manual transmission 
with overdrive. 
The story goes that Csicsila was drafted shortly after 
taking delivery of the Thunderbird, which was left behind 
in his Ohio garage. Upon his return from the service, 
Csicsila drove the car sparingly and retained possession 
until the early 1990s, when it was sold to Ross Gibaldi of 
Medina, Ohio. A full restoration followed, and the work 
was completed in 1993; Gibaldi’s reward was a VMCCA 
Golden Award of Excellence, and the black Thunderbird 
was a regular sight at regional and national shows. In 2002, 
the car was acquired by Sam Pack, and became one of three 
1957 Thunderbirds (but the sole F-Code model) in the Pack 
Automotive Museum.
Another restored F-Bird, lacking the detailed history of 
this example, sold for $137,500 at RM’s recent Hershey 
auction. Given this car’s documented three-owner history, 
RM predicts a selling price between $175,000-$225,000 
when the car crosses the block in Farmer’s Branch, Texas, 
on November 15. It will be joined by 129 other lots from 
the Pack Automotive Museum, ranging from concept cars 
through street rods, classics, and muscle cars, guaranteeing 
something of interest for a wide variety of collectors.

For additional details on the Sam Pack Collection sale, 
visit: RMAuctions.com



OUR HOLIDAY PARTY 
will be on December 13th at the 
Elks Club. Club is paying for ½ 
of the cost.

 
 

 
 


 

Private Room 

Dedicated Waiter 

Cash Bar – $5 Drink Specials 

Hors D’oeuvres Passed Butler Style 

Salad 

Hot Buffet Entrées 

Sides 

Chef’s Choice of Dessert Station 

Coffee Station - Freshly Brewed Regular and Decaffeinated 
 























Please send your check for the reservation before Dec. 5th to:
Classic Thunderbird Club
4000 Monserrate St. Coral Gables, FL 33146
(no reservation $$$, no Holiday party)
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1955-57

RESTORATION PARTS

GREAT PRICES!
EXPERIENCED PARTS
SPECIALISTS!
HUGE INVENTORY!

Larry’s Thunderbird &Mustang Parts
1180 California Ave #B • Corona, CA 92881

Orders: (800) 854-0393 • Info: (951) 270-3223 • 24-Hour FAX: (951) 270-3224

FIND US ON THE WEB! www.larrystbird.com

SUPPLYING CONCOURS-
QUALITY UPHOLSTERY, 

PARTS AND ACCESSORIES 
OVER 40 YEARS!

(800) 854-0393
GO FOR THE QUALITY

Dedicated to Excellence

�
�

�
CALL TODAY!

Like Us on 
Facebook

FREE 
Parts & 

Accessories 
Catalog!

Thunderbird

Dedicated to Excellence

THUNDERBIRD NEWS_4_Layout 1  3/21/14  4:53 PM  Page 1



RADIATORS
We have 3 & 4

row core radiators
available for your

Thunderbird!

-HEAVY-DUTY - 4 ROW, STD. CORE WITH

1/2” TUBES ON 9/16” CENTER

-HIGH EFFICIENCY - 4 ROW, HIGH EFFICIENCY

CORE WITH 1/2” TUBES ON 3/8” CENTER

-OPTIMA - 4 ROW, MAXIMUM EFFICIENCY

CORE WITH 1/2” TUBES ON 5/16” CENTER

8005-STD 55/57, 3 row core . . 359.95
8005-HD 55/57, Heavy Duty. . 399.95
8005-HE 55/57, High Efficiency 489.95
8005-OPT 55/57, ‘Optima’ . . . . 549.95
8005-ALUM 55/57, Light weight &

superior cooling. . . . 259.95

FRONT DISC BRAKE KIT
Give your T-Bird the stopping power it

deserves!  Everything you see is
included in the kit, from rotors & calipers

to bearings & seals, its’ all there.
With easy to follow instructions, you’ll
be back on the road with a superior

braking system in no time.

2000-DBK 55/57 . . . . . . . . 1034.50

TOP WEATHERSTRIP KITS
We have been told that all of our hardtop

& soft top weatherstrips are 
“The Best Available”.  

We carry both types of hardtop weatherstrips!

HARDTOP KITS
51500-AK 55/Early 56, 7 Pc. Kit . 394.95
51501-BK Late 56/57, 7 Pc. Kit. . 394.95

SOFT TOP KIT
51502-CK 10 Pc. Kit. . . . . . . . . . 394.95

FRONT & REAR BRAKE DRUMS
MADE IN THE USA!

1125 55/57, Front . . . . . . 124.95
1126 55/57, Rear . . . . . . 129.95

COWL MOUNT ANTENNA
We have a high quality reproduction

antenna for your 1955-57 T-Bird!  
This cowl mount antenna has the

“ring”, As Original.  

Our kit includes antenna with plastic
base & rubber pad.

18813-AR 55/57 . . . . . . . kit 59.95

REAR LEAF SPRINGS
New reproduction leaf springs
are the “Original Style” leaf
spring.  Banded - as original,
with cupped & rounded leaf
ends & steel front bushing.

You cannot buy a better set
of leaf springs anywhere!

5560-B 56/57 . . . . pr. 389.90 

REAR SPRING MAJOR
OVERHAUL KIT

KIT INCLUDES:
3 2 - Rear shackle kit
3 2 - Front bushing bolt & nut
3 2 - Front bushing
3 4 - Spring mounting retainer
3 4 - Spring mounting insulator
3 12 or 16 - Anti-squeaks
3 2 - Center bolt & nut

5550-AKR 55 . . . . . . . . . . kit 139.95
5550-BKR 56/57. . . . . . . . kit 124.95

15515-AR 15515-BRCHROME 
BACKUP LAMP HOUSING

15515-AR 55, Stamped steel 27.35
15515-BR 56/57, Die cast, 

with reflector. . . . 38.95

UPPER & LOWER BALL JOINT
KIT

Upper & lower ball joint with original
style washers & seals!

3051-K 55/57, New . . . . . 194.95

WATER
PUMP

New
reproduction
for your 55/57
Thunderbird, with
correct engineering
numbers in the casting!

8501-R 55/57 . . . . . . . . . 124.95

MADE IN

THE

USA!

UPHOLSTERY KIT
Upholstery Kit Includes:  Seat Covers,

Backrest Board, Door Panels, Quarter
Panel Cardboards, Windlace, Garnish Rail

Covers, Arm Rest Covers, Welt Cord
Beading, Vinyl Floor Cover, Dash Cover,

Drop Curtain & Carpet CALL FOR PRICING!

NEWREPRODUCTION!

EXHAUST MANIFOLD
This Manifold can be used on all 272, 292 & 312 Y-Block

Engines with dual exhaust. This is an excellent
reproduction with original engineering number in the

casting!
9430-EDB RH  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255.00
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C L A S S I C  T H U N D E R B I R D  C L U B  O F  S O U T H  F L O R I D A

LASSICC

SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB

BY POPPY MADDEN  - SecretaryNovember 5th, 2014 at Trattoria Pampered Chef, Miami Lakes

MINUTES  OF  MEET ING 
they started a program in automotive restoration.    They agreed 
and (now) students get a four-year degree which includes the 
business aspects” of operating  an auto restoration shop.

Ed said that when his wife  Liz, who also was active in our 
club, died in 2010  he “decided to come to the club about 
(creating) a scholarship” in her memory.

The club agreed to the proposal and has made annual 
donations of $500 to the fund which, with other donations and 
income currently has $26,000.  “My goal is to reach $100,000 
before I die,” he said. 

He said that scholarship money is awarded to a second-year 
student at the school and that the first man who received the 
award is “now in Washington, D.C.  restoring old cars.   A 
second student is now receiving funds from the scholarship.

Ed said that last year he donated Liz’s 1958 Chevy to the 
school and that it was damaged during a snowstorm en route 
to Kansas.   “It was repaired in Kentucky and the school 
(McPherson) has it now.    It will probably go to auction in the 
spring;   they do a lot of work with RM Auctions.   I hope the 
Chevy will bring about  $30,000  to the (scholarship) fund. I’m 
always looking to improve ways to get more money for the 
fund.”

He also said that McPherson offers special one-week courses 
for cart enthusiasts to learn some of the finer points of restoring 
their own vehicles.  

“There’s something very dear to my heart,” he said, and then 
pointed to Felipe and his wife Christy.   

“There are so many things that come to this club from these 
two folks who do so much for this club.   I have a way to pay 
them back.   The tuition is $1,000 for a one-week course there.  
I am proposing we send Felipe to McPherson  College on the 
club’s dime.  I am sure that  when he comes back he will be 
my ambassador and he can talk about the school,’  Ed said.

Peter Klein asked Brown what was the “ultimate objective” 
of sending Felipe to the course in Kansas and Ed said it 
would be “to make Felipe the ambassador for the club to the 
college and a little payback for his 15 years of hard work and 
dedication to the club.

Peter asked if the idea had been  discussed with Felipe and 
“what would make the club and the  school move forward  if 
Felipe goes there.”   

Ed replied that he has “not had support for scholarship and 

President Ed Raabe  opened the meeting at 7:15 p.m.

Peter Klein distributed club shirts that members previously 
ordered;  the shirts have the club emblem on the back and 
can be personalized with a member’s name on the front.

Everyone at the meeting was happy to see   Felipe Cos, one of 
the founders of the club and our club treasurer, at the meeting 
and looking great.   He had been hospitalized recently.

Ed announced the main order of business for the meeting was 
the election of officers and board members for the coming 
year.  Additionally, two new positions were created, director 
of events and webmaster. The results are:

Former Club President Ed Brown, who now lives in Sebring, 
was in South Florida and joined us for the meeting.   Felipe 
proposed the club grant Ed honorary membership and a 
motion to that effect passed unanimously. 

Brown thanked everyone at the meeting for their honor and 
since he has not been at any recent meetings introduced 
himself to “those who do not know me”  and said his attendance 
“tonight was a surprise” because he had been in Miami-Dade 
County  that day for some appointments.

He told club members about how eleven years ago he saw 
an article in Hemmings magazine about a school in Kansas,   
McPherson College, that is the only college in the United 
States that offers a four-year degree in automotive restoration.   

“In 1977 a guy named Gaines  Billue  (who lived in the town 
of McPherson, Kansas) had a bunch of old cars but nobody to 
work on them.  He said he would give the school $1 million if 
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the school and that if he (Felipe) sees what goes on there he will 
be talking about the school.   If he cannot go he could designate 
someone who will go.” 

Ed said the week-long course would be in June and that he had 
not known Felipe had had some recent health issues. 

Connie Danluck asked if McPherson has a newsletter and also 
suggested that perhaps school officials could have Liz Brown’s 
car be auctioned at the RM event in Fort Lauderdale  --  where 
members of our club drive vehicles to the auction block.  She 
also said she has “always been a staunch supporter of the 
scholarship and I believe this club has not donated enough to 
the effort.

Norm Gabe said he was recently contacted “by of all places,  
Key West. There is a school there that has a two-year program.”   
He did not mention any further details about who operates the 
program and what it includes. 

Felipe announced that our club-sponsored annual car show will 
be held January 25 at Tropical Park and that he is thinking of 
raising the entry fee from $20 to $25.

Gary Stump said the AACA charges $30 for their show and that 
if we increased our fee to $30 we would take in about $1,000 
more than we did this past January. 

Daisy Hernandez said she preferred the  $25 fee,  

President Ed Raabe said the upcoming “Wings of Miami” car 
show was charging a $20 fee and selling raffle tickets.   He 
suggested our club “Could have a raffle at our car show; we 
would raffle money, like a 50-50.”   He suggested we raise our 
entry fee to $25 and also have raffle tickets.

Raul Dominguez made a motion that we charge $30 for the show.   
Daisy Hernandez amended it to be $25 for early registration and 
$30 at the show.    The amended motion passed unanimously. 

Norm Gabe said he recently was at a car show and saw Rick 
Shaw of the Magic Children’s Fund and that “he has a ‘55 Bird.   
I asked him to come here tonight -- and as you can see, he’s 
not here.

Felipe said “We don’t raise money for other charities.”

Connie said “If we are going to donate money it should go to the 
McPherson scholarship or other car-related charities.”

Ed Raabe said our club “should support McPherson.  Maybe 
we could use a celebrity or two to help us raise money for 
McPherson.  I think our club should be focused on restoration.   
If we are going to contribute money we should contribute to 
McPherson.”

Connie suggested we have a “Bird Cage Rally” to sell car parts 
at the show.   However, Ed Brown said the county would not let 
us do that (at a county park). 

Ed Raabe said there has been some discussion about having 
vendors at our show  -- if the county would allow that. 

Paul Werner said that  “if you decide to allow vendors this late (in 
the planning process) before the show it might come off as half-
assed.  We should check it out and see about doing it for 2016.

Leo Saladino said that a few years ago when we had a show at 
Tropical Park the county would not allow us to have any vendors 
at the site. 

Raul said he knows  that the county has allowed food trucks 
to have events at Tropical Park and therefore it is possible we 
could be able to have some food trucks at the site for our show.

Ed Raabe said that at our show this past January “we did have 
an issue with (having) food there.”

Peter Klein said the RM Auction this coming year will be March 
27, 28 and 29 at the Fort Lauderdale Convention Center and it is 
“one of the two things we raise money with for the club.”

Members from our club drive  cars into the convention center on 
the days before the auction and to the auction block during the 
event. 

“We’d like to get 100 per cent  participation by club members.   
They guy who coordinated things the past few years is no longer 
there  and I have spoken to the new guy about it.   There’s only 
one person (from our club) who has difficulty;  she’s sitting at the 
end of the table,”  he said, pointing to Secretary Poppy Madden.   
“The club should chip in and get about a dozen telephone 
books  for her to sit on and get here some high-heel shoes with 
platforms” so she can drive some of the cars.

Ed Raabe said “The reason we have been asked to come back 
to the auction year after  year is because of the professionalism 
we have demonstrated. We have a great reputation as a club 
for being professional and respecting the automobiles.  It is the 
premier fund-raiser for our club.

Felipe announced that the club made $150 profit on the rally  
held in October.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Poppy Madden 

Secretary
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BULLSEYE & CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB OF SOUTH FLORIDA
ARE PROUD TO INVITE YOU TO OUR

Sunday, January 25th 2015  from10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

GATES WILL OPEN AT 9:30 A.M. (Not Before)

• SCOTT THE MUSIC MAN

• FOOD AVAILABLE

• PRE REGISTRATION
   $25.00

• DAY OF THE SHOW
   $30.00
    (payable at the Show entrance)

 PARKING LOT FACING BIRD ROAD (7900 SW Bird Rd. Main Entrance)

ALL TROPHIES AWARDED
ONLY BY DIRECT VOTE OF SHOW ENTRANTS

CAR OWNERS CAN’T VOTE FOR THEMSELVES

RAIN OR SHINE EVENT

DASH PLATE AND T-SHIRT ONLY FOR THE FIRST 200 CARS

THIS EVENT IS ACCESSIBLE TO DISABLED PERSONS

ALL CARS REQUIRE A FIRE EXTINGUISHER

200 + CARS CAPACITY

NO ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES

NO PETS, NO TENTS

THREE TROPHIES PER CLASS

1.  PRE 1949  

2. 1950 to 1959

3. 1960 to 1969

4. 1970 to 1979
5. 1980 to 1989
6. 1990 to Date

M odified7. Street Rods & 

8. Best Mustang
9. Best Corvette

10. Best British Sport Car

ALL CARS WELCOME

3. FURTHER DISTANCE AWARDS

1.  CLUB PARTICIPATION AWARDS
2. BEST OF SHOW AWARD

PLUS

INFORMATION: 
FELIPE COS
CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB
4000 Monserrate St. Coral Gables, FL 33146 (786) 554-5200

The entrant/applicant vendor acknowledges that he/she has read and understands this waiver and in signing does 
hereby agree with it’s terms and conditions, and hereby agrees to defend, indemnify, hold harmless and releases 
The Classic Thunderbird Club of South Florida, Inc., (the “Club”) it’s members, spouses, Dade County Parks, 
Bullseye, officers and employees from any claim, demand cost, expense, damage or liability which in any way arises 
from any loss, damage or bodily injury (including death) sustained by applicant, or any party, guest or invitee of 
applicant or any other person whomsoever, whether sustained before, during and after the car show event, 
including future event scheduled due to postponement by rain, regardless of the negligence of the Club. I further 
declare that I carry full insurance coverage for the automobile or automobiles registered for this event.

NO CAR REGISTRATION WILL BE ACCEPTED IF APPLICATION IS NOT FULLY FILLED OUT

BRING THIS FORM ALREADY FILLED OUT THE DAY OF THE SHOW
OR YOU MAY REGISTER ONLINE ON: http://www.benefitcarshows.com/

NAME ________________________________________________________ PHONE __________________________ E-MAIL ______________________________________

ADDRESS _________________________________________________________________  ZIP 33_______  INS. CO. ____________________________________________

POLICY NUMBER _________________________________ CAR MODEL ________________________________ YEAR __________             ORIGINAL         MODIFIED

NO PETS OR ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES ALLOWED CAR CLUB YOU BELONG:_____________________________________

P

LEGAL STATEMENT

BRING YOUR
WHOLE
FAMILY

Mail this form before January 22nd
PRE-REGISTRATION $25.00  I  DAY OF SHOW $30.00




